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[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the June 21, 2023, Meeting of the Board of the Presidential Cooperative.

Present in person: Larry Lawwill, president; Richard Feuring, treasurer; John Campbell, secretary; Paul Dolinsky, member.and Desmond Foynes, member.  
Summary: The board received reports on various ongoing maintenance issues, the installation of new landscaping, installation of a chimney cap, and UV lighting associated with HVAC system installed during the Covid-19 pandemic. There was a conversation about a possible resolution of an on-going resident arrearages issue. Three companies have been identified to carry out a reserve study of current and future building needs. Board members were asked to review their proposals and forward their choice to the president by June 28.  There was a conversation about the new working schedule of the building superintendent and the doorman and its implementation. End summary.
President Lawwill called to order at 5:05pm the meeting of the board of The Presidential.   
Fire Alarm system
A new alarm panel has been installed at a cost of $21,000, as previously authorized by the board.
Landscaping
The board expressed its appreciation for the new landscaping and thanked Paul Dolinsky and Charles Krewson who shepherded the design and installation. The final invoice is awaited.
Chimney Cap
A new cap will be installed in the next week or so, as authorized by the board at its May meeting.  It is anticipated that the measure will end the moisture problems in the stair-well and hall. As the cost was less than $1,000, no further board action was required.
HVAC, UV lighting and heavy duty filters
UV lighting installed in the HVAC during the pandemic requires heavy duty filters that are stressing the mechanics of the mechanical system.  The board decided to leave the UV lighting in place but not to turn it on.  That obviates the need for heavy duty filters. The board decided to return to the lighter weight filters used before the pandemic, reducing the stress on the mechanics of the system. 
Financial update
The treasurer reported on the cooperative’s current financials, which he said are good. Cash reserves were more than $200,000, in part the result of some residents paying in advance their cooperative fees.   He said that the cooperative is on track to achieve its goal of accumulated reserves of $250,000. 
The president and a board member provided a report on a prospective resolution of one coop member’s arrearages in monthly cooperative payments and late fines. Though the details of a settlement are still pending, elements would include the member paying the arrearages and late fees and the establishment of an automatic monthly coop fee payment directly from the member’s bank account. Still to be resolved are payment of legal fees associated with recovery of the arrearages and the cooperative’s collection of them. Whether the bank that holds the mortgage had any role in these arrangements was still to be determined..
Selection of a company to carry out a reserve study
The president reviewed three perspectives from companies interested in doing the work. He has forwarded to all of the board members the prospectuses. He has asked board members to review them and to forward to him their preference by June 28.
Hours for the building superintendent and the doorman
The president reviewed the new work schedules. The superintendent will work 7am to 4pm, with a lunch break from noon to 1pm. From 9am to noon, he will work the door; from 1pm to 4pm he will return to the door. The doorman will work from noon to 5pm. From noon to 1pm, he will work the door. From 1pm to 4pm, he will clean/do routine maintenance on the building.  From 4pm to 5pm he will return to door duty. 
Final Costs for legal fees related to The President’s protest of Barcode expansion
The president reported that the legal fees are about $14,000. He is in touch with The Adele, a neighboring condominium also involved in the protest, about it sharing some part of these costs.
The meeting adjourned at 6:15pm and went into executive session.  

Respectfully submitted
John Campbell 
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